






















































































November 15, 2013 
Council Member Domenic Recchia  
New York City Council 
City Hall 
New York, NY 10007 

Dear Council Member Recchia: 

We write today as active supporters of New York State’s open data efforts to support the 
creation of transparency sites and databases that increase spending and fiscal transparency by 
New York City and State agencies. Accordingly, we think creating such a database for Sandy-
related spending contracting expenditures is publicly beneficial.  

We recommend that such a database: 

• Comply with NYC Administrative Code, Title 23, Chapter 5: Accessibility to Public 
Data Sets (i.e. NYC’s Open Data Law). The datasets that are accessible through the 
database interface should also be fully available on the NYC Open Data portal in 
disaggregate form.  

• Be updated every time the Sandy-related spending database is updated, or with 
reasonable frequency.  

• Be created with input from NYC's technology community, with particular attention 
to usability. 

Thank you for considering our request, and thank you for taking up this important issue for 
discussion. 

Sincerely, 



 !
Noel Hidalgo 
Executive Director 
BetaNYC, a Code for America Brigade 

Dick Dadey 
Executive Director 
Citizens Union 

Susan Lerner 
Executive Director 
Common Cause NY 

Ashton Stewart 
Executive Director 
NYC League of Women Voters  

Gene Russianoff 
Senior Attorney 
NY Public Interest Research Group  

Frank Hebbert 
Executive Director 
OpenPlans 

John Kaehny 
Executive Director 
Reinvent Albany !

Please direct correspondence to Dominic Mauro: dominic@reinventalbany.org or (917) 388-9087
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Hon. Domenic M. Recchia, Jr., Chair 

Committee on Finance 

New York City Council 

250 Broadway, Suite 1785  

New York, NY 10007 

 

 Re: Int. 1040-A, Database to Track Expenditure of Sandy Recovery Funds 

 

Dear Council Member Recchia: 

 

I write to urge your support for Int. 1040-A, which would advance important 

accountability and policy goals in connection with the significant expenditure of public funds 

associated with efforts to recover from Hurricane Sandy.  As set forth in more detail below, 

adoption of 1040-A would, among other things, enable the City to address a pressing need to 

prevent wage theft in the construction sector.  Further, collecting the data required under 1040-A 

would bring the City into line with best practices nationwide for tracking outcomes associated 

with government-funded economic development and construction projects.    

 

The Community Benefits Law Center has worked with countless organizations and local 

governments on measures to ensure greater levels of accountability in connection with publicly-

funded economic development, construction and other projects.  The Center’s attorneys have 

negotiated, designed and helped implement systems in multiple cities for monitoring of job 

quality, employer responsibility, job access and fiscal impact.   Based on that experience, we 

believe Int. 1040-A would create a modest but effective tool for accountability to an appropriate 

set of outcome measures for the expenditures associated with Sandy recovery projects. 

 

Through our work in construction, we have come to appreciate the rampant nature of 

wage theft in that sector.  Over the last decade, a series of localized and national studies of 

construction work have painted a consistent picture: a substantial share of construction workers, 

especially day laborers, are paid less than what they were promised and less that what the law 

requires. Int. 1040-A would put in place a vital safeguard against this kind of wage theft in the 

form of effective, specific, publicly-available reporting of wages and benefits by contractors 

working on Sandy projects. 

 

Reporting of the type required under Int. 1040-A has been widely and successfully used 

on publicly funded construction projects. In particular, laws, policies and agreements currently 

governing billions of dollars worth of construction and economic development assistance require 

the reporting of the same or similar measures of job quality, employer responsibility and worker 

residency. Cities such as Austin, Los Angeles, Milwaukee, Memphis, Oakland, Portland and 

Seattle have all adopted measures requiring precisely this type of reporting to ensure genuine 

accountability in meeting core goals of creating good jobs for local and disadvantaged residents 

and doing business with responsible companies.  Several of these localities have used online 
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reporting tools to effectively enable all interested parties to verify the outcomes achieved through 

the expenditure of public funds. 

 

For these reasons, I respectfully request your support for Int. 1040-A.  Thank you for 

your consideration of our views on this important piece of legislation. 

 

     Very truly yours, 

 

 
Benjamin S. Beach 

     Director 

 
 
  


















